EIGHT SIXTY LATHROP DRIVE STANFORD UNIVERSITY STANFORD, CALIFORNIA 94305

June 19, 1967

Mrs. Sylvia Meagher 302 West 12th Street New York, N.Y. 10014

Dear Sylvia,

When I was last in New York, I received a letter from your publisher asking for a comment on your book. I replied at once that I could say some very kind general things about you and your work in the area but that for a specific rave directly related to the book I should like to have a chance to read it first. I have not yet received a reply.

I understand that you have reviewed the Manchester document in "The Minority of One". I am anxious to see it and I will be grateful to you if you could send it to me. For your amusement, I enclose my review of that book which was done for the Stanford University student newspaper.

Some time ago I came across a column or two by Drew Pearson which presented a rather hysterical and inaccurate defense of the Warren Commission. I was in Paris at the time and I sent off a reply, I think to the "New York Post". I am now anxious to reread everything Pearson has written on the subject, and if you have spare copies of his work or could Xerox copies that you may have or could refer me to the appropriate publication and date, I would be very grateful. Of course if any expense is involved, I should be happy to bear it.

I hope all goes well with your book, and if I can be of any assistance, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Mark Lane